BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

July 27, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, July 27, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman


David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman 



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager 

Emergency Center Update – State Representative Thomas J. O’Brien announced that Entergy signed the lease for the new Emergency Operations Center on Obery Street.  Representative O’Brien stated that the County Commissioners would sign it at their August 3, 2004 meeting. Representative O’Brien thanked the Board and the Town Manager’s Office for their assistance with this lease.  Chairman Tavares thanked Representative O’Brien for his assistance as well. 

The Board also discussed with the budget, the charter schools and the MBTA with Representative O’Brien.

Executive Session – Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, paragraph 3 to consider litigation.  Selectman Quintal seconded the motion.  Voted 4 - 0 by roll call - Selectmen Quintal, Schena, Malaguti, and Tavares.

Public session reconvened at 8:07 p.m.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Firehouses – Mr. George Cameron, Resident and retired Boston firefighter, voiced his concerns to the Board about the closings of the North Plymouth firehouse.  He felt this was a very dangerous practice.  Mark Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager, explained that this was discussed with the firefighters and it was explained to them that when a station’s complement falls below 3 men, then the station must be closed.

PUBLIC COMMENT (continued)

Cedarville Family Fun Day and Blood Drive – Mr. Paul McAlduff, Cedarville Resident, announced the 3rd Annual Cedarville Fun Day and invited all to attend. Fun Day will take place at the Elmer Raymond Playground on August 7th from 11:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  Mr. McAlduff also challenged the Townhouse employees and the Selectmen to a Blood Drive on August 9th at 12:30 – 6:30 p.m. at the Radisson.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Finance Director – Mark Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager, announced that Bruce Miller, Finance Director, started last week and have already discussed the FY05 budget and the ensuing FY06 as well.  

Branch at Town Hall – Mr. Sylvia thanked two employees, Dan Hunt and Scott Gallagher for their expeditious removal of a fallen tree branch, which was blocking the entrance to the Townhouse last week. 

LICENSES

One Day Wine and Malt License

Camp Bournedale, 110 Valley Road is requesting a one-day wine and malt license for August 29, 2004 from 5:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. at the function hall for a wedding.

Liquor liability is in place and professional bartenders will be serving the alcohol.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Junk Dealer Renewal

Village Braider, Inc.

48 Sandwich Street

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Nonna’s Ristorante Italiano, Inc. d/b/a Nonna’s Ristorante Italiano, 739 State Road is requesting the following licenses in conjunction with their request for a transfer of their annual all alcohol restaurant license:

· Common Victualler

· Comprehensive Entertainment – Group 1, 3

Applying for radio, tv, live entertainment

· Sunday Entertainment – Radio, tv, live entertainment

· Extension of Hours – 1:00 a.m.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Vehicle for Hire Operator (New)

Meghan Mazilli

17A Meadowbrook Way

Seabreeze Transportation

Christine Wood

60 Dyer Pass

Mayflower Transportation

Background checks and driving records show no basis for denial.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above licenses and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

License Agreement – The Board approved a three-year non-exclusive license agreement between the Town and the Lobstermen’s Association for a 5ft by 5ft area on Town Wharf adjacent to the Harbor Master’s Office for wholesale fish and lobster operations.

Camping Lottery – The Board approved the Plymouth Long Beach Camping Lottery as proposed by the Department of Public Works, Natural Resource Director.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES (continued)

Vending Rights – The Board granted exclusive vending rights for the 9-11 heroes’ salute/support our troops parade on 9/11/04 to David Ambrosia of N.E. 

Imports out of Pawtucket, RI. 

Utility Easements – The Board granted the following three utility easements (as authorized by the April 3, 2004 Annual Town Meeting) to Verizon New England Inc. and NSTAR Electric Company for the following telecommunications sites:
A. 40 Lantern Lane (Lantern Lane Water Tank) – Sprint Telecommunications site

B. 1197 State Road (Manomet Recreation Area) – Sprint 

C. 490 Long Pond Road (Plymouth South High School) – T Mobile

Charter Amendment – The Board authorized the General Court to amend the Charter Special Act (Article 47 of the April 3, 2004 Annual Town Meeting) as follows:

Section 1. The charter of the Town of Plymouth, which is on file in the office of the archivist of the commonwealth, as provided in section 12 of chapter 43B of the General Laws, is hereby amended by deleting the text of the charter in its entirety and substituting it with the following:

(insert text of Charter as approved by Town Meeting)

Section 2. Section one of this act shall be submitted for acceptance to the voters of the town of Plymouth at the next occurring annual town election after passage of this act in the form of the following question which shall be placed on the official ballot:  “Shall an act passed by the general court in the year 2004, entitled ‘An Act Relative to the Charter of the Town of Plymouth,’ be accepted?”  Below the question shall be placed a fair, concise summary of the law to be acted upon as prepared by the town counsel.  If a majority of the votes cast in answer to the question is in the affirmative, section one of this act shall take effect, but not otherwise.

Section 3.  Section 2 of this act shall take effect upon passage.

Minutes – The Board approved the minutes of June 22 and June 29, 2004.  Voted 4-0 approved.

PUBLIC HEARING – NONNA’S RISTORANTE ITALIANO

A public hearing was held to consider a request for a license transfer from Philippa Antonelli d/b/a Checkers Pizza and Subs, 739 State Road to Nonna’s Ristorante Italiano, Inc. d/b/a Nonna’s Ristorante Italiano.

Phyllis Antonelli, Owner of Nonna’s, explained that she wanted a license transfer because she is becoming a corporation and therefore the name has to be changed on all her licenses.  

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the license transfer and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.  

99 RESTAURANT

Mark Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager, gave the background about how the 99 wanted to propose their own in house liquor training for their employees instead of having to go through TIPS training.  This request was submitted to the Liquor Liability Joint Underwriters who approved the program.  The Liquor Advisory Committee rejected the program because they felt that it would be difficult to refuse any other business’s similar requests in the future. 

Robert Luz, Executive Director of Human Resources and Training for 99 Restaurants, handed out their training manuals and explained that their Alcohol Awareness Program is even stricter than TIPS training.  They are requesting that the Board allow them to in house liquor train their employees in lieu of TIPS. 

The entire Board felt that this training program was very extensive, however after a brief discussion the Board was split on its decision.  Both Vice Chairman Malaguti and Selectman Schena felt that we should not approve this program because it could set a precedent for all businesses to do their own in house training and have to come before the Board.  Selectman Schena also felt we needed more feedback from the Liquor Advisory Committee before we made a decision contrary to theirs.  Selectman Quintal moved to approve this program and Chairman Tavares seconded.  The vote was split 2-2.  Vice Chairman Malaguti and Selectman Schena voted in opposition.  Chairman Tavares asked the 99 Representatives to return on August 10, 2004 when the Board would be at full complement.  

9-11 MEMORIAL UPDATE

Selectman Quintal updated the Board on the 9-11 Memorial.  Selectman Quintal explained that the parade would now start at North High School at 4:00 p.m. on 

9-11 MEMORIAL UPDATE

September 11, 2004.  Selectman Quintal also noted that the panels were also delivered and have been mounted.  

GRAVEL ROADS COMMITTEE

George Crombie, DPW Director, came before the Board to discuss the Gravel Road Improvement Committee’s charge, change their name and to increase the number of members from 5 to 7 members.  Mr. Crombie explained that he wanted to increase the number of members to ensure that all viewpoints are heard.  He felt the charge needed to be changed to assist in the development of a solid policy for both Gravel and Private Roads and he also felt the name should be changed to reflect the true significance of the charge and the committee.  Selectman Schena felt there were too many committees as it was and asked why this can’t be a DPW policy.  Mr. Crombie responded that there were too many issues and many different views regarding private and gravel roads.  He also felt that he needed as much input as possible on such a tough issue.

Vice Chairman moved to change the name, except the charge and increase the number of members to 7.  Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

PARKING MANAGEMENT MOA

Mark Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager, explained that the proposed MOA between the Town of Plymouth and the PDC was for the management of the 1,965 on and off street parking spaces within the Downtown/Waterfront District.  He explained that this MOA, pursuant to Town Meeting’s approval of Article 20 of the April 3, 2004 Warrant, was for five years.  Mr. Sylvia said this verifies what has already been defined.  Jeff Chute, President of the PDC, mimicked the Assistant Town Manager’s sentiments and commented that they were ready to go forward.  Selectman Schena moved to approve this MOA and authorized the Town Manager to sign it and Vice Chairman Malaguti seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved. 

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS
Policy Manual – Selectman Schena asked if there was a policy manual for the Selectmen.  Mr. Sylvia responded in the affirmative and explained that we were in the process of updating it and after its completion, we would hand out copies to the Selectmen. 

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS (continued)
Upgrade – Vice Chairman mentioned a letter from the Veteran’s office regarding a request for a full time position.  Mr. Sylvia explained that the Town Manager’s office has also received that letter and will handle accordingly.

Letter – Vice Chairman Malaguti also mentioned a letter from Mr. Hoagland in regards to speeding on Old Sandwich Road.  Mr. Sylvia responded that this was referred to the newly named Gravel Road Committee and the Police Department as well.

Executive Session – Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, paragraph 3 to consider litigation.  Selectman Schena seconded the motion.  Voted 4 - 0 by roll call - Selectmen Quintal, Malaguti, Schena, and Tavares.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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